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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF JANUARY 20, 2023

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, January 20, 2023 at 8:30 AM at
the Town Hall. Supervisors present were Douglas Smith, Robert Nelson and Linda Farnsworth via
telephone. Others present were Rich Barrett and Julie Parmenter.

Doug Smith opened the meeting at 8:30 a.m.
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.
Doug Smith read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.

Rich Barrett commented that he surveyed areas of concern after the recent rain and things seem to
have plateaued with no problems.

Rich also mentioned a hydrant at Creek Road that has been out of service is not repaired and in working
order.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the January 6, 2023 meeting by Bob Nelson. Doug
Smith seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

There was deliberation on a used grader that Dave recently looked at. Dave advised after seeing the
condition it is in, it is not anything he believes would be a favorable investment. It was noted that our
grader is currently with a company and it is inside being repaired. After more review, it was decided to
table this as it is not a purchase they want to pursue at the present time.

The upcoming road projects that were postponed from last year were discussed. The secretary has
contacted IA Construction for a quote in order to see if the projects will fit into the budget before they
are bid out.

Next was the North Main Street stormwater improvements. Bob advised that he reviewed the area
yesterday during the rain. He noted that there were no major problems and the current drainage seems
to be doing its job. He did advise that a resident down the road is getting a lot of water around his
garage. There was discussion on installing drainage along Bob’s property and disbursing it out into the
ditch along Cottage. They will want to talk to Mark Saullo about possibly running this down his property
and to the creek. The engineer is looking into some possible grant money available and there may also
be stormwater management funding available. They will review other options and revisit this at an
upcoming meeting.

Doug Smith made a motion for adjournment at 9:15 am. Bob Nelson seconded the motion. The vote
was unanimous and the motion carried.

Sincerely,

)
B At {/(/CC«”,’"/(,('//L A
/

S/ecretary



